
 

 

 

Apache Junction Police Department 
Interdepartmental Memo 

 
 

  
 
DATE: May 2, 2016 

 

TO: Bryant Powell, City Manager 

 

FROM: Thomas E. Kelly, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT: Amended Contract Agreement 

 

 

Reference is made to our previous telecom with Tom Donahue at GTL regarding the Value-Added 

Communications which has been previously provided to the police department through contract.  

This contract previously afforded the police department (at no cost to city) inmate telephone 

communications within the detention center.  These telephones were collect call only phones that 

would be available within the secured cell area of the detention center for prisoner use.  All 

maintenance, up keep and repair costs are born to the provider and the provider does pay the city a 

small stipend for the space provided for the telephones in the cell areas.  Again no fees or cost to 

the city. 

 

This is merely an updated contract with the provider for an additional year ending June 1, 2017.      

 


